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Membership Application

Name_______________________

____________________________

Spouse’s Name_______________

____________________________

Street Address________________

____________________________

____________________________

City/State/Zip_______________

___________________________

Home Tel.___________________

Church Attending____________

___________________________

If you are making a memorial gift, 
please list the honoree.

____________________________

If you would like to join a  
committee, please specify below:

____________________________

___________________________

Enroll me at the following level:

    ___ Ethel Watters Scholarship Circle,  $1,000
 
    ___ Mary Jean Craig Scholarship Circle, $500

    ___ Joyce Barefoot Scholarship Circle,    $250

    ___ Partner,                                              $25+

    ___ Named Endowment Fund,         $10,000+

Make checks payable to The Union 
Auxiliary.

You may mail your gift to:
The Union Auxiliary

1050 Union University Drive
Box 1804

Jackson, TN 38305-3697

The Union Auxiliary
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Jackson, TN  38305-3697
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Dr. C. Ben Mitchell is Graves professor of moral philosophy 
at Union University in Jackson, Tennessee and editor of 
Ethics & Medicine: An International Journal of Bioethics. 

Prior to joining the Union faculty, he taught bioethics and 
contemporary culture for a decade at Trinity Graduate School in 
Deerfield, Illinois, a suburb of Chicago, where he was also director 
of the Center for Bioethics & Human Dignity from 2006-2008.

He received his doctorate in philosophy with a concentration 
in medical ethics (with honors) from the University of Tennessee 
in Knoxville. His program included a year-long clinical residency 
at the University of Tennessee Medical Center at Knoxville, 
Vanderbilt Medical Center in Nashville, and a summer-long 
residency at the East Tennessee Mental Health Institute. 

Mitchell has done additional study in genetics for non-
scientists at the Cold Spring Harbor Laboratories, Cold Spring 
Harbor, New York and has twice been visiting scholar at Green 
College, the medical college of Oxford University. 

He was a consultant with 
the Center for Genetics & 
Public Policy at Johns Hopkins 
University and Co-Director for 
Biotechnology Policy and Fellow 
of the Council for Biotechnology 
Policy in Washington, D.C. He 
also serves as a Fellow of the 
Institute for Biotechnology 
and a Human Future at Illinois 

Institute of Technology, Chicago-Kent School of Law; a Fellow 
of the Center for Policy on Emerging Technologies, Washington, 
DC; and as a Senior Fellow of the Kairos Journal.

He was a member of the Templeton Oxford Summer 
Symposium on Religion and Science (2003-2005). 

In addition to his academic work, Mitchell also consults 
on matters of public policy and has given testimonies before 
policymaking groups including the U. S. House of Representatives, 
the Institutes of Medicine, and the Illinois Senate. He has 
published in major news media, including the Washington Post and 
is interviewed regularly on radio and television, having appeared on 
National Public Radio, Fox News, MSNBC, and others.

His most recent volume is Biotechnology and the Human Good 
(Georgetown University Press, 2007), co-authored with Edmund 
Pellegrino, Jean Bethke Elshtain, John Kilner, and Scott Rae. 

Dr. Mitchell is currently serving as co-editor of the 
Zondervan International Dictionary of Christian Bioethics to 
be published in 2011.

Annual
Spring Luncheon
Tuesday, April 13, 2010
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Executive Committee Members

President
     Lanese Dockery		 660-2544

Vice President for Programs	
     Ruth Phillips  		  660-6015

Vice President for Membership	
     Dot Leathers  		  668-5034

Corresponding Secretary and Treasurer	
     Zan Holmes  		  668-1240

Recording Secretary/Historian	
     Cindy Meredith  	 661-5202

International Students Committee
Sandra Williams 427-2450 and  

Sue Smith, 668-3403; Co-Chairs  
Janette Pate, Donna Patterson,  

Sherry Caldwell, Lanese Dockery, Sue Smith, 
Melinda Jordan, Nikki Castles, Carolyn Tomlin, 

Susan Grisham, Rebecca Hodges, Marlene 
Vaughan, Mary Martin Butler, Bonnie Hadley, 

Virginia Hudson, Marketia Jenkins

Students of Missionaries Committee
Sandra Fowler, Chair  664-7096

ValerieTrautman, Robbie Adams, Linda 
Grimm, Joann Breedlove, Jean Pinkley, Betty 
Rowland, Dorothy Goodrich, Wilma Hundley, 

Virginia Dickinson, Joyce Barefoot, Penney 
Smith, Ramona Mercer, Alice Nettles, Tammy 

Ross, Kathy Tidwell, Judie Todd, Myrna 
Duffey, Marlene Vaughan, Mary Martin 

Butler, Teresa Rosson

Scholarship Committee
Louise Bentley, Chair  664-2820

Erie Kate McCord, Sandra Hathcox,  
Becky Wilson, Jessie Lee Johnson, Dee Ann 

Culbreath, Elsie Smith, Bonnie Hadley,  
Martha Brewer, Lynda Climer

Membership Committee
Dot Leathers, Chair  668-5034

Christine Menzel, Shirley Lawler, Cathey 
Jones, Katrina Bradfield, Ann Walker

Hostess/Events Committee
Zan Holmes, Chair  668-1240

Jackie Bobbitt, Betty Rowland, Bonnie Hadley, 
Regina Smith, Belinda Moss, Sherry Caldwell, 

Wilma Hundley, Lynn Page

Publicity Committee
Melanie Rickman and Cindy Meredith,  

Co-Chairs
Ann Boston, Carolyn Tomlin, Bev Vos,  

Jane Powell

Bylaws Committee 
Lanese Dockery, Nelle Agee, Louise Bentley, 

Dee Ann Culbreath, Cindy Meredith

Union Auxiliary 
Officers and Committees

2009-2011

Upcoming Events

Annual Spring Luncheon
Noon, Tuesday, April 13, 2010 

Carl Grant Events Center
Speaker: Dr. Ben Mitchell

Topic: What it Means to Be Human

Tickets $12 each

Lunch and door prizes included.  
Contact Cindy Meredith at 661-5202  

for more information.

Scholarship  
Committee Meeting

10:00 am, Wednesday, May 5, 2010 
Craig Conference Room

Annual Fall Luncheon
Noon, Tuesday, October 12, 2010 

Carl Grant Events Center
Speaker to be announced 

 Lunch and door prizes will be provided.

Congratulations

Total Giving to the Union 
University Auxiliary:

$358,972.54

Second Place winner of the Geraldine B. Gee 
International Viola Competition and a two-time 
semi-finalist in the National Sphinx Competition, 
Dorthy White Okpebholo, maintains an active 
career as an educator, recitalist and orchestral 
musician. She has been a featured soloist at 
Urbana University, Wilberforce University, 
Cincinnati State Technical and Community 
College and at Union University. 

Dorthy is the co-founder of a chamber music 
program in collaboration with the Cincinnati 
Arts Association that shares ethnic music with 
elementary and high school students through 
the use of classical instruments. She has been on 
faculty at Dyersburg State Community College, 
Union University, and currently teaches online classes at 
Cincinnati State Technical and Community College. Dorthy also teaches private violin 
and viola lessons and is the director of the Camerata Strings in Jackson, TN.

As an orchestral musician, Dorthy has been a member of the Civic Orchestra of Chicago, 
Assistant Principal of the Aspen Sinfonia Orchestra (Aspen, CO) and has performed with 
the Columbus Symphony Orchestra (Columbus, OH). She has recently toured with the 
Sphinx Chamber Orchestra, has won viola positions with the Evansville Philharmonic and 
the Owensboro Symphony Orchestra and currently performs frequently with the Jackson 
Symphony Orchestra. Her orchestral performances include Carnegie Hall and have taken her 
all over the United States as well as China, Malaysia, Singapore and Hong Kong. 

Dorthy began her viola studies at age nine. As a Cincinnati native she received 
her Bachelor and Master of Music degrees from the University of Cincinnati College-
Conservatory of Music. 
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Terry McRoberts is University Professor 
of Music, and teaches piano and related 
courses.  He performs regularly as a pianist 
in a variety of venues, is pianist for the 
Jackson Symphony, and is organist at First 
United Methodist Church.  In 2009 he 
presented a recital at Bohai University in 
Jinzhou, China, and his article discussing 
the technical principles of Tobias Matthay 
appeared in the May-June 2009 issue of 
Clavier Companion. He currently serves 

as President of the Southern Chapter of the College 
Music Society and Vice President of the American Matthay Association for 

Piano, and is a former president of Tennessee Music Teachers Association and was governor 
of Province 15 of Phi Mu Alpha Sinfonia.

The Union Auxiliary acknowledges 
with the deepest sympathy the  

deaths of the following members  
since our inception: 

Ethel Watters

Dorothy S. Luckey

Mary Evelyn Patton

Marilyn Jett

Marie Nowell

Polly Glover

Martha Britt

Mary Neely

Ruth Gibbons

Joy Truex

Lealice Dehoney

Jemima Moore

Dera Ashby 

Emily Cox
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Bowld Student Commons Opening

Union Sends Aid to Haiti


